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Circuit Rider  

 

ȃɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛÔÈÚɯ$ÝÌɯ2ÌÙÝÐÊÌÚɯȃ 

 
  7:00 PM ~ Childrenôs Pageant     
               with Candlelight 
 

  9:00 PM ~ Christmas  
               Candlelight Service 
 

  11:00 PM ~ Christmas  
               Candlelight Service 

"ÏÙÐÚÛÔÈÚɯ%ÈÔÐÓàɯ 

/ÈÕÊÈÒÌɯ!ÙÌÈÒÍÈÚÛ 
 

The Christmas Family Pancake Breakfast will 
be Saturday, December 14th at 9 A.M. in Stringer 
Auditorium.  Breakfast includes pancakes, sausages, 
and beverages.  There will be games for the children, 
Christmas Carols, and a visit from Santa.   

Families are encouraged to bring guests though 
reservations are required. Sign up on the bulletin 
board by Dec. 8th.  Costs for the breakfast will be met 
through a free will offering. 

The Men's Group is doing the cooking. 

Contact Dave Edwards at sarsha6@hotmail.com / 267-644-6150. 

"ÏÙÐÚÛÔÈÚɯ"ÈÙÖÓÐÕÎɯɯ

ȃɯ2ÜÕȭȮɯ#ÌÊȭɯƖƖÕËɯɯȃ 

     We will meet in Stringer 
Aud. at 6 P.M. (SHARP!)  

     After caroling we will return to the home of Jim 
and Noel Fisher for fellowship and light refreshments.  
     Watch for signup and what to bring list on the 
bulletin board.  Join us! 

6ÈÛÊÏɯ-ÐÎÏÛɯ6ÈÓÒ-(Õɯ"ÖÔÔÜÕÐÖÕɯ 
#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƗƕÚÛɯÍÙÖÔɯƛɯ/ȭ,ȭɯÛÖɯƜɯ/ȭ,ȭ 

See page  3 

+ÐÝÌɯ-ÈÛÐÝÐÛàɯ 
2ÈÛÜÙËÈàȮɯ#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƕɯÈÕËɯ 

2ÜÕËÈàȮɯ#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƖƖɯ 

Ƙ/,ɯÛÖɯƚ/,ɯ  
 

Come join the Youth for the reading and portrayal 
of the Christmas Story.  Help is still needed.  Contact 
Sheila Weiss (kricket38@gmail.com) to volunteer. 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ"ÏÙÐÚÛÔÈÚɯ"ÏÖÐÙÚɯ"ÖÕÊÌÙÛɯ 
ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ2ÜÕËÈàȮɯ#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƕƙÛÏɯ 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯƘȯƔƔɯ/ȭ,ȭ 
We rejoice at Christmastime with this celebration 

of our music programs. The Christmas Choirs 
Concert will include performances by all of our 
choirs: the Childrenôs Choir led by Deb Moses; our 
Youth Instrumental Ensemble and Cornerstone 
Choirs led by Ed Roberts; and the Praise Team led by 
Eva Jennings. 

The Chancel Choir will perform ñcream of the 
cropò selections from three Christmas cantatas. 

The brass quintet, ñA Touch of Brass,ò will be the 
featured guest artists. 

A period of fellowship in Stringer with tasty treats 
will follow the performance.  A free-will offering will 
be taken. 

"ÌÓÌÉÙÈÛÌɯÛÏÌɯÉÌÎÐÕÕÐÕÎɯÖÍɯ ËÝÌÕÛȵ 

 ÕÕÜÈÓɯ"ÖÝÌÙÌËɯ#ÐÚÏɯ#ÐÕÕÌÙ 
2ÜÕËÈàȮɯ#ÌÊȭɯƕȮɯɯɯƚɯ-ɯƜɯ/ȭ,ȭ 

 

 The festivities begin with dinner.   Families with 
the last names beginning with A through K should 
bring a side dish, beginning L through Z should 
bring a dessert.  To ensure there is food for 
everyone, please prepare to serve 
eight people. 
Following dinner, we will 

conclude the event with the 
ñHanging of the Greensò while 
singing Christmas carols.   
Sign-up on bulletin board.  
Come join in an evening of fun and fellowship. 
 

Info: Patty Stemler 267-912-7364 or 
Sheila Weiss at 215 631-7280. We need help setting up. 

http://gmail.com
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 Worship Services for December 

Jacqueline G. McGuire, "Jackie", 85, died Sunday, November 10, 2013 at Dock Meadows in Hatfield. She 
was the beloved wife of 54 years to Patrick G. McGuire, who died in March of 2008. She was a lifelong 
member of Lansdale United Methodist Church.  

Surviving is her daughter, Sharyn C. Seddon and her husband, Herbert, of Perkiomenville; three sons, 
Jeffrey M. McGuire and his wife, Rosemary, of Wilmington, DE, John P. McGuire and his wife, Susan, of 
Tylersport and Gerald R. McGuire and his wife, Cynthia, of Harleysville; nine grandchildren; 10 great-
grandchildren; as well as many nieces and nephews. Our deepest sympathy to her family. 

December  1st  - The First Sunday of Advent  -The Hope Candle - Communion Sunday 
Scripture Readings: Isaiah 9:1-7, Luke 1:26-38, Ephesians 2:1-10 
Meditation: "The Birth of Hope"     Pastor Max 
Hymn: #211 - O Come, O Come, Emmanuel 

#204 - Emmanuel, Emmanuel 
#620 - One Bread, One Body (Communion Hymn) 
#626 - Let All Mortal Flesh Keep Silence  

 

December 8th  - The Second Sunday of Advent - The Peace Candle 
Scripture Readings: Isaiah 11:1-6, John 14:27 , John 16:33, Colossians  1:15-20 
Message: "Experience the Peace"     Pastor Max 
Hymns: #203 - Hail to the Lord's Anointed 

 #196 - Come Thou Long-Expected Jesus 
 #249 - There Is a Song in the Air  

 

December 15th  - The Third Sunday of Advent  - The Love Candle 
    ñBring a Friend to Churchò Sunday 

Scripture Readings: John 1:14-18, Matthew 1:21 
Message: "Overwhelmed by Godôs Love"     Deb Neild, Assistant to the Pastor, Deacon Candidate  
Hymns: #242 - Love Came Down at Christmas 

  #219 - What Child Is This  
  #213 - Lift up Your Heads, Ye Mighty Gates  

 
December 22nd  - The Fourth Sunday of Advent -The Joy Candle 
Scripture Readings: Isaiah 61:1-3, Luke 2:8-14, Philippians 4:4-7 Luke 2:1-20 
Message: "Incredible Joy"     Pastor Max 
Hymns: #240 - Hark! The Herald Angels Sing 

 #217 - Away in a Manger 
 #246 - Joy to the World  

 

December 29th  - The First Sunday after Christmas 
Scripture Reading: Luke 2:21-38 
Message: "Worth the Wait"     Pastor Max 
Hymns: #245 - The First Noel 

  #230 - O Little Town of Bethlehem 
  #229 - Infant Holy, Infant Lowly 
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                                                       December 2013  

Dear Friends,      
   
This is from someone who wishes to remain 

anonymous and warns of an Advent Virus. 

Be on the alert for symptoms of inner Hope, 
Peace, Joy and Love. The hearts of a great many have 
already been exposed to this virus and it is possible 
that people everywhere could come down with it in 
epidemic proportions. This could pose a serious threat 
to what has, up to now, been a fairly stable condition 
of conflict in the world. 

      Some signs and symptoms of The Advent Virus: 
 

ÅA tendency to think and act spontaneously rather 
than on fears based on past experiences. 
ÅAn unmistakable ability to enjoy each moment. 
ÅA loss of interest in judging other people. 
ÅA loss of interest in interpreting the actions of others. 
ÅA loss of interest in conflict. 
ÅA loss of the ability to worry. (This is a very serious 
symptom.) 
ÅFrequent, overwhelming episodes of appreciation.   
ÅContented feelings of connectedness with others and 
nature.   
ÅFrequent attacks of smiling.   
ÅAn increasing tendency to let things happen rather 
than make them happen.   
ÅAn increased susceptibility to the love extended by 
others as well as the uncontrollable urge to extend it. 
 

In the Advent season we are continually waiting 
to become, to discover, to complete, to fulfill. Hope, 
struggle, fear, expectation and fulfillment are all part 
of our Advent experience. The world is not as just, 
not as loving, not as whole as we know it can and 
should be. But the coming of Christ and his presence 
among us, as one of us, give us reason to live in hope: 
that light will shatter the darkness, that we can be 
liberated from our fears and prejudices, that we are 
never alone or abandoned. 

As you prepare to celebrate the birth of our Lord 
and Savior, Jesus the Christ, and as you anticipate his 
return, my prayer is the you catch the virus of Advent 
and that in will remain in you always.  

    
   

 In His Love,  

   Pastor Max  

 

Interested in Becoming a Member?  
           Sign up for the Membership Class!  
 

Are you interested in joining our church? If you 
have been worshiping with us, if you have been 
enjoying our fellowship, and if you are interested 
in becoming part of our fellowship and want to join 
our church membership, please contact the office at 
215-855-8364 and sign up for the membership 
class.  

 
Classes will be held on Sundays, November 

24th, December 1st and 8th at 10:15 A.M. in the 
Conference Room. New members will be received 
on December 15th. If there are any questions, please 
contact Pastor Max at 215-855-8364. 

Ɇ!ÙÐÕÎɯÈɯ%ÙÐÌÕËɯÛÖɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏɆɯ2ÜÕËÈàɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ

#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯƕƙÛÏ 
 
     This time of the year many people are seeking 

the meaning of the Christmas season. Among them 
are those who have drifted away from their 
relationship with God, those who have left the church 
whatever reason, and those searching for the truth 
who have never gone to church. As the Christians 
prepare to celebrate the birth of Jesus the Christ, let 
us invite our friends and neighbors who are 
unchurched, who have wandered away, or who do 
not have that personal relationship with our Lord and 
Savior to join us on Sunday, December 15th for our 
worship services. Many of our friends and neighbors 
may only need to be asked to join in the celebration 
of the most awesome event in the history of the 
world, the time that God, the Creator, became part of 
His creation.  

     This is a form of evangelism we can all do. 
ñBring a Friend To Churchò on Sunday, December 
15th and be blessed.  

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ6ÈÓÒ-(Õɯɯɯ 

ɯɯ"ÖÔÔÜÕÐÖÕɯƛɯɬɯƜɯ/ȭ,ȭ 
 

     You are invited to a very 
special communion on 
December 31st. Come at 
anytime between 7 & 8 P.M. 

The communion will be a part of your own quiet 
devotion. You may stay as long as you wish.  
This is an opportunity to enjoy the beauty of 

candlelight, the quietness for reflection and prayer 
and a most significant way to close out the old year 
and begin the new. Come dressed for whatever other 
activities you have planned for the evening. 
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G.Y.M. 
Godõs Youth in Motion 

    Welcome December and the Christmas Season!  
In November the Youth began our annual ñDo What 
You Canò project.  As a reminder of what the 
program entails, the Youth are given $10 and the 
task is simple, do the best they can to help others 
with that $10.  Last year we: 
 

Donated to Manna on Main Street 
Donated clothes and sweaters and purchased 
items from the Giving Tree 

   

    This year, ask the Youth what theyôve donated to 
and how they intend to use their money.  The project 
started November 3rd and will run through December 
8th.  We encourage the whole congregation to help 
us by doing your own ñDo What You Canò project. 
 
The Youth activities for December are listed below: 
 
 

December  
1st ï Musical Practice @ 4PM to 6PM 
1st ï Advent Dinner @ 6PM 
8th ï Musical Practice @ 2PM to 4PM 
8th ï Youth Group @ 4PM to 5:30PM  
15th ï Youth Cookie Baking @ Noon to 2PM (bring 
your lunch) 
15th ï Youth Musical Practice @ 2PM to 4PM 
15th ï Christmas Concert @ 4PM (Weôll go to the 
concert as a Youth Group) 
21st & 22nd ï Potential Live Nativity at LUMC from 
4PM to 6PM ï We need to work out some details 
first 
22nd -  Youth Musical Practice @ 2PM to 4PM 
29th ï No Youth Group 
30th ï Color Me Mine event or Laser Tag Event.  
Watch for details. 
 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, 
 from the Snyders 

 

In His Love,  Brent, Laurie, Chase and Austin  

 

~ New Horizon Fellowship ~ 

New Horizon Fellowship is continuing a series 
using the book Every Day Faithò by Bridget Turner. 
This book connects pieces of Godôs Story to our 
own situations. Discussion led by class members. 

~~~~ 

Holiday Sharing Program Alive and Well 

Jean Luna, formerly of Community Housing, is 
now partnering with Montgomery Co. Community 
Action Development Commission and running the 
Holiday Sharing program again this year. New 
Horizon Fellowship will sponsor a Lansdale area 
family of four.  

If you have questions please contact a member 
of New Horizon Sunday School class. 

"ÖÕŗÙÔÈÛÐÖÕɯ"ÓÈÚÚÌÚɯ 

ÛÖɯÉÌÎÐÕɯÐÕɯ)ÈÕÜÈÙà 
 

In January Confirmation Class will be starting.  
We cordially invite all 7th, 8th and older youth to be a 
part of our 2014 Confirmation Class.  Classes will be 
held during Sunday School time from January 19 ï 
June 8.   

Confirmation is open to all youth in grades 7 and 
older and provides a great opportunity for young 
teens to mature in their Christian faith.  During 
Confirmation, youth accept responsibility for the 
baptismal vows made on their behalf and they learn 
about serving as a member of the United Methodist 
Church.  Confirmation also challenges youth to see 
how they can live as faithful Christians in todayôs 
world.   

If you are interested in joining the Confirmation 
Class, please come to a informational meeting for 
youth and parents on January 12th, during the 
Sunday School time.  Pastor Max Jaouen,  Wayne 
Wyle and Paul Bonner will discuss the confirmation 
schedule, student expectations, and ways that parents 
can support their participating teens.  

If you would like more information regarding 
Confirmation, please contact me, or Pastor Max, and 
we will be more than happy to answer any questions 
you may have. 

Blessings, 
Liz Bonner-Education Director    215-353-0965  

or lumceducation@verizon.net   

#ÖÕɀÛɯÔÐÚÚɯÐÛɯ-ɯ 

)ÖÐÕɯ4ÚɯÍÖÙɯ#ÐÚÏ-"ÜÚÚÐÖÕÚɯÐÕɯ)ÈÕÜÈÙà 
 

Come and join us for food for the body and food 
for the soul.  Wednesday nights in January (8h, 15th, 
22nd, and 29th) will we hold Dish-Cussions in 
Stringer.  

Dinner starts at 6:30 P.M., so bring a Covered 
Dish. Lessons and discussions begins at 7:00 P.M. 
Pastor Max will lead the topics (yet to be 
determined). 

mailto:lumceducation@verizon.net
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December is an enchanting time of year for 
children of all ages, but most especially for pre-school 
aged children.  There is magic in the air, and the 
children are very excited.  It is a fun filled month of 
Christmas crafts, Christmas songs with Miss Judy, 
and Christmas parties! 

We have so many activities planned during 
December.  One highlight will be going to sing at the 
North Penn Adult Day Service located near Abington 
Hospital-Lansdale.  The seniors there really enjoy 
hearing the children sing.  Another big event will be 
the Christmas parties.  The parents come to school on 
the last day before break to hear the children sing all 
their Christmas songs.  Then we have a party for 
everyone.  It is a very festive event.   

Bright Beginnings will be on break from Dec. 22nd 
through Jan. 1st.  Then we will welcome in the New 
Year with pajama parties!  A fun day for the kiddies 
and easy day for Mom and Dad!    In January  we will 
also start our in-house registration for September 
classes.  This is open to children already enrolled in 
the school, or Church families.  Please prayerfully 
consider sending your child to Bright Beginnings 
Nursery School.  We welcome your child with open 
arms and open hearts!   

If you would like more information about Bright 
Beginnings, please contact Liz Bonner 215-362-1373, 
Brightbeginnings5@verizon. 

Bright               
Beginnings  

New Safe Sanctuary Coordinator Needed 
 

Dick Lehman will be stepping down.  He has 
organized a system for maintaining an Excel record of 
criminal background checks and child abuse 
clearances required by the United Methodist Church 
for LUMC volunteers who work with youth.  The job 
entails notifying and assisting volunteers with 
completing renewal forms; picking up their 
completed forms at church; requesting a check from 
LUMC Treasurer to cover submission fees; mailing 
forms and fee to state agencies; and filing (in Pastor 
Maxôs office) the renewed clearances received back 
from the volunteers  

Over 90% of this task can be easily done in your 
own home with your computer, at your own pace!!  
Renewals are spread throughout the course of the 
year. Dick will work with you until you are 
comfortable. Contact him at lehmanhome@aol.com 
or Liz Bonner, LUMC Education Director. 

No Recycling in 

December  
 

     There will be no recycling trip to 
Pottstown in December. Please consult 

the weekly church bulletin and the January Circuit 
Rider for the next recycling date. 
 For info call  Jane Anderson ï 610-584-3899. 

#ÌÊÌÔÉÌÙɯ&ÙÌÌÕɯ3ÌÈÔɯ3Ð×Ú 
 

Here are some tips for making your Christmas a 
little òGreenerò: 

Ways to use your Christmas tree: 

Trim off the branches and use 
them for mulch under acid-loving 
bushes and shrubs. 

Participate in local tree recycling 
programs. 

Place in your backyard as winter 

shelter for wildlife Φ 
 

Other festive tips: 
Recycle last year's cards into this 
year's gift tags. Use serrated scissors to 
cut the front of the card into appealing 
shapes and sizes. 
Make sure this year's cards are 
made from recycled paper. 

Put E-mail to work and send paper
-free electronic greeting cards.  

6ÈÕÛɯÛÖɯÎÐÝÌɯÈɯ 

ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯÔÌÈÕÐÕÎÍÜÓɯÏÖÓÐËÈàɯÎÐÍÛȳ 

&ÐÝÌɯÛÏÌɯ&ÐÍÛɯÖÍɯ+ÐÍÌȱ 

&ÐÝÌɯÉÓÖÖË 
LUMC will host an American Red Cross Blood 

Drive at our church on Monday, Dec. 23rd from 2 ï7 
P.M.  More details will follow in the church 
bulletin.  
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 ËÜÓÛɯ#ÐÕÌ- ÙÖÜÕË 
 

Our December Adult Dine-around will be held at 
11:30 A.M. on Thursday, Dec. 5th.  Please join us 
for lunch and fellowship at the Red Lobster, 640 
Cowpath Road, Lansdale.   

The sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board outside 
Stringer Auditorium.  If you have questions or need a 
ride, please call Marlene Ney at 215-822-8067.   

 
 

 
        ~ December Anthems ~ 

 

A plethora of anthems and solos will fill the 
sanctuary with music during the five December 
Sundays. 

The Christmas Eve services will feature a 
childrenôs musical at 7P.M.  The Chancel Choir 
and a string trio will perform at the 9 P.M. and 
11P.M. services. 

 

    The Prayer Shawl Ministry meetings 
will be held on Tuesday, Dec. 3rd and 
Dec. 17th from 1 to 3 P.M. in the 
library.   

 Wanted: Circuit Rider Editor 
 Knowledge of layout using Microsoft Word and/or 
Publisher. Proof and edit articles and info submitted 
by others on a monthly basis. If your are interested 
please contact the church office. 

'ÖÓÐËÈàɯ&ÐÍÛɯ"ÈÙËÚ 

%ÙÖÔɯ ÊÔÌ 
 

    Ruth Frederick and Mickey 
Gerhart will be collecting money 
for Holiday Gift Cards from Acme.  

We will be collecting at both services through 
December 15th. Manna on Main St. will receive 2/3 
and Visiting Nurses 1/3 for needy families to 
purchase holiday meals. 

 
 

Poinsettias and  
  Christmas Needy Fund   
 
 

     Place your order for Poinsettia 
Plants in honor of or in memory of 
a loved one  

                                      or   
     make a donation to our ñChristmas Needy 
Fundò (which will help needy families during the 
Christmas holidays)   
 

                    by Sunday, December 9th.  
 

    The cost of poinsettia plants is $10 each. Order 
and donation forms are on the bulletin board. Please 
pay at time of order. Make checks payable to 
LUMC. Write ñPoinsettiaò or ñNeedy Fundò in the 
memo section and place in mailbox B7 in 

CROP  WALK 
 

Thanks to all those who participated in the CROP 
Walk in October as both walkers and sponsors.  
LUMC had 15 people walk in October.  As a church, 
we raised $2,035 to alleviate hunger worldwide and 
locally.  Your contributions will make a difference in 
the lives of many.  Thank You! 

     Thank you to all who helped, baked and attended 
our Turkey Dinner.  We had roughly 400 attend and 
made approximately $2,500, although not all the 
figures are in as yet. 
 
     Thanks, 
     Mary Noll and Marilyn Snyder 

Dear LUMC Members, 

Thank you very much for your generous donation 
of food and other items to Manna on Main Street! 

Your gift is greatly appreciated and helps us care 
for neighbors like Doug. 

This year Doug lost his job. He relied on his 
savings for awhile, but when he didnôt have enough 
left to pay his rent, Doug became homeless. A friend 
offered to let him sleep on his couch, and suggested 
that he contact Manna for help. 

We welcomed Doug to our soup kitchen and 
provided food through our pantry. He was grateful for 
the help and food to fuel his job search. Until Doug 
finds employment and gets back on his feet, Mannaôs 
doors will be open for him. 

Your gift helps neighbors facing difficult times! 
Thank you very much for your compassion and 
commitment. 

      With thanks from the Manna on Main Street team, 
      Suzan Neiger Gould  
      Executive Director 
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     Ladies, due to the 
Christmas holidays, we will 
not be holding the Prayer 
& Praise Breakfast in 
December.  I wish to 
thank all who have been so 
faithful and supportive of 

this endeavor, and I hope to see all of you in 2014.  
I wish everyone a Blessed Christmas and a happy 
and healthy New Year.         Marlene Ney 

Wawa coupons make a great stocking 
stuffers!   

Sign up on the bulletin board. Coupons 
are $4.00 and are good for one ñshortiò 
sandwich.  

 One dollar from each sale goes to 
UMW to help fund our local and global 
mission budget. 

6ÖÔÌÕɀÚɯ1ÌÛÙÌÈÛɯɯ)ÈÕȭɯƖƘÛÏɯɬƖƚÛÏ 
Ladies, here it is December already and the 

Womenôs Retreat is less than 2 months away!  Plans 
are in the works for another awesome weekend.  
Something to ponder:  ñWhat are you chasing?   
Weôre all chasing after something, something that we 
think will make us happyðcomfort, success, a bigger 
house, or someoneôs approval.  But if we are all 
honest, it feels like trying to catch the wind.ò    Join us 
for a study by Jennie Allen:  Chase:  Chasing After 
the Heart of God.  By examining events in the life of 
King David, weôll discover what God really wants 
from us.   

The Retreat will be at Camp Innabah, Spring City, 
PA (about 1 hour from Lansdale) and will be held 
January 24-26, 2014.  The cost is $85.  Please sign up 
on the bulletin board outside Stringer Auditorium.  
You may make a deposit of $25 (or pay the full 
amount) by check payable to LUMW and give it to 
Sandi DeLong.   Also, contact Sandi (215-699-7125) 
for full or partial financial assistance.  All requests 
remain confidential.   You do not need to be a 
member of LUMC to attend this retreat.  All women 
are welcome!   

Looking forward to another spirit-filled weekend! 

God bless,  
Sandi DeLong, UMW 

2×ÌÊÐÈÓɯƕƗɯ#Èàɯ'ÖÓàɯ+ÈÕËɯ3ÙÐ×ɯÞÐÛÏɯ/ÈÚÛÖÙɯ,Èßɯ 

2ÊÏÌËÜÓÌËɯÍÖÙɯ,ÈÙÊÏɯƗȮɯƖƔƕƙɯɯ 
 

     I have scheduled a specialty tour of the Holy Lands with Educational Opportunities from March 3rd to March 
15th of 2015. This trip is titled a Holy Land Experience and will cover several sites that are not visited on the 
Classic Tour that many of us have already experienced.  There will be no planned extensions to Egypt or 
Jordan, however you can join other tour groups if you desire to visit them. The following is the itinerary for the 
trip. 
 

03 March ï Depart USA on international overnight flight from Philadelphia. 
04 March ï Arrive in Holy Land and travel to Tiberius, to our hotel for dinner and overnight. 
05 March ï Mount Arbel, Mount of Beatitudes, Tabgha, Primacy of Peter, Ancient Boat, Capernaum, Boat Ride on the Sea of Galilee  
06 March ï Caesarea Philippi, Cana, Nazareth, Mount Tabor (Mount of Transfiguration) 
07 March ï Caesarea Maritima, Megiddo, Mount Ebal and Gerizim, Beit Shean 
08 March ï Kasr El Yehud (Jordan Baptism Site), Jericho, Masada, Qumran, Dead Sea, Wadi Qelt (overlook toward St. Georgeôs 
Monastery in Judean desert ), stay in Jerusalem 
09 March ï Bethlehem, Chapel of the Ascension, Mount of Olives, Pater Noster, Palm Sunday Walk, Dominus Flevit (where Jesus 
wept), and Garden of Gethsemane 
10 March ï Temple Mount, Caiaphasô House, Upper Room, Hezekiahôs Tunnel, Gihon Spring, Pool of Siloam 
11 March ï Bethany (Lazarusô tomb), Southern Wall Excavations, Western Wall, Israel Museum 
12 March ï Free Day to visit the Old City of Jerusalem or just relax in hotel 
13 March ï St. Stephenôs Gate, Bethesda Pool, St. Anneôs Church, Antonia Fortress, Via Dolorosa, Church of the Holy Sepulchre 
14 March ïGarden Tomb, Ein Karem, Emmaus, to Tel Aviv 
15 March - Return to USA. Return with memories of the people and places of the Holy Land! 
 

The cost is approximately $3,548. However if you register with $300 down before April 33, 2014, the cost will 
be $3,468. I am sharing this with you now because there will be a limited space available. If you put away $220 
a month for the next 16 months, it will cover the cost. I wanted to share this with you before I advertise to other 
churches. There are about 12 that have expressed an interest so far. Let me know if you are considering. More 
information will be coming and a special brochure for this trip will be available soon. 
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Missions Work Area 

 
     The Blue Envelope Mission 
Emphasis for December is for 
United Methodist Committee on 
Relief (UMCOR)  Support for the 
families of the recent Philippineôs 

historic super typhoon (Haiyan) that devastated and 
destroyed homes, businesses, and lives on Nov 8th.  
Money is needed to assist the Philippineôs in 
emergency relief and recovery efforts.  Your gift at 
Christmas for this effort is greatly needed.  100% of 
money donated to UMCOR is used for the designated 
purpose. 

1Ì×ÖÙÛɯÖÕɯ,ÐÚÚÐÖÕɯ3ÙÐ×ɯ 

ÛÖɯ"ÙÐÚŗÌÓËȮɯ,#ɯɯɯɯɯɯɯ 

ɯ.ÊÛɯƖƔÛÏɯɬɯƖƙÛÏȮɯƖƔƕƗ 
 

Thirteen volunteers arrived in Crisfield on 
Sunday, Oct 20th.  Five were from LUMC.  We 
were housed at Asbury UMC. The ladies of the 
church help feed our volunteers with other local 
churches also bringing food. On two nights we were 
invited to the another church for supper. 

We were assigned to three homes for repair 
work.  One house needed vinyl tile installed on the 
living room floor and baseboard trim.  Another had 
laminate floor installed, some plumbing work in 
bathroom and countertop work in the kitchen.  The 
third house required the homeowner to stay at a 
hotel while we tore out the lower half of drywall 
from the kitchen and hall walls, took up three layers 
of vinyl flooring, removed kitchen cabinets, repaired 
the walls with drywall and finished the seams 
several times.  New laminate floor was installed, 
walls mostly completed and cabinets reinstalled in 
five days.  The next team came in to help finish 
work we couldnôt complete.  Ed Hartmann ran from 
house to house and to Lowes 20 miles away several 
times to keep us busy and supplied with material. 

We started each day with morning devotions, 
breakfast, then off to work.  We completed this 
phase of repair for the homeowners with humor and 
with witness of Christian Love to our homeowners. 
They were grateful for our presence and help.   

We were told that there is an estimate of 200 -
300 homes in Crisfield and surrounding Somerset 
Co. needing repair work from the Sandy storm in 
2012.  It will take at least another year, more 
volunteers, and money to support the effort. 

We thank the congregation for your support 
through our fundraisers, donations, and prayers.  We 
gave our hands and feet, our time, and talent to serve 
God and His people.  We were blessed by the 
experience. Another trip to Crisfield has been 
scheduled in the beginning of April 2014 with 
Carpenterôs Calling Mission Team.  Recruitment 
will start in Dec. and Jan. 2014 at LUMC and 
various other churches. 

 
Barb Hartmann, reporting 

UMC Giving Tuesday 
Gifts to the Advance 
December 3, 2013 

~Tuesday after Thanksgiving~ 
 

     Every donation made online to any Advance 
project or General Board of Global Ministriesô 
missionary of the United Methodist Church that day 
will be matched, doubling the impact. 
     100% of each gift will be used to support the 
ministry. 
 

Give a Love Gift to others Around the World! 
     Increase justice and compassion around the world. 
 Tell friends, family, co-workers, and neighbors to 
participate.  
 

Make your donation Online Only!!   
The impact is doubled on Dec. 3rd.  

 

Go online to: www.umcmission.org/give 
Enter name of:  project or select name of missionary 
to support 
Click on:  the ñGiveò button & complete the 
donation. 
You will need to:  make a separate gift for each 
project or missionary you choose 
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Introduction - This month's "Share Your Story" is from Darren Johnson.  Many of 
you heard him speak in church a few weeks ago where Darren spoke from the 
heart about his motivation to serve outside the church.  He eloquently spoke of the 
integration of the team concept and the Power of One.  Enjoy this article.   And 
remember, contact Cindy Scheetz or any member of the Vision Team if you would 
like to Share Your Story about service in the community.  Here is Darren's story in 
his own words: 

 

     Thereôs no I in Team.  That popular expression is used to downplay individual goals and promote 
sacrifice for the good of the team.  But you can take it from another angle and say you canôt have that team 
without first having the Iôs, or in the case of our current theme, the Oneôs.  The Power of One.  All of us as 
individuals have to decide to be part of something before a team can be formed. 

     For me personally, it took a strong foundation from 
my family and the right opportunity to come along.  Iôm 
also fortunate to work for Univest, a company where two 
core values are Community and Spirituality.  In 2006, 
Univest organized a Hurricane Katrina relief trip to 
Alabama.  While Iôm not a skilled carpenter, I decided to 
volunteer and joined 14 others to the Gulf Coast seven 
months after the hurricane. Two images will always stay 
with me; the unbelievable sight of boats stuck up in the 
trees and more importantly, the woman sitting in a 
folding chair on her lawn while we worked on her 
house.  The joy on her face left us with such a high, even 
when we went back home.  That high has been the key 
to my future involvements in community service. 

     I currently serve in the local community on the 
boards of the Indian Valley Public Library and 

Playcrafters, a community theater in Skippack, as well as through my various roles at LUMC.  For each one of 
us, there is that activity that can provide the ñhighò and push us to serve.  Our church has ministries or 
volunteer opportunities to fit any personality.  Itôs the power of each one of us coming together to create a great 
team.  How can we lose when we are Godôs team?  Go Team! 

3ÏÌɯ+4,"ɯ+ÐÉÙÈÙàɯȃɯ6ÏÈÛɀÚɯÐÕɯÐÛɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜȳ 
 

Our church library began in the 1970s; it has grown in size and moved several 
times until it found its present location in the education building on the first floor 
outside of Stringer Auditorium. It shares its space with the UMW, small groups (like 
the Shawl Ministry) that meet regularly, and with people who need a space to relax 
in its soft sofas and chairs. 

Our shelves are filled with books for all ages, with DVDs and videos, as well as 
biblical reference works, and periodicals and information about the UMC. A book 
cart outside the entrance to Stringer displays books in a convenient space for 
browsing and checking out books to take and read. 

You can read the history of the library in two articles written by Mary McLaughlin who, along with Edith 
Heffelfinger, helped create and develop the library. Look for a copy on the Periodical and Information bookshelf 
in the library. While you are there, look over our collection and learn ñWhatôs in it for you.ò  If you want to 
help in the library, sign up for tasks that appeal to your interest or fit your skills. 

Would you like toé 
 Read and review new books and other media? 
 Monitor circulation and shelve returned materials? 
 Create newsletters, Circuit Rider articles, promotional bulletin boards? 
 Prepare books and other media for circulation? 
 Enter new additions to the library in the database? 
 

You may sign up in the library or contact Verna Colliver at 215 855 0797 or vcolliver@dwcnet.org  

mailto:vcolliver@dwcnet.org
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If you have a request for the Prayer Chain,  
please call Janet Harper,  215-699-3026. 

Online Prayer Requests are also available. 

 
                                        

                 ~ Birth ~ 
 

Congratulations to Dan & Alyssa Rau 
on the birth of Lyla Rose Rau, born 
11/8/13,  at 6 lbs. 5 oz., 20 inches. 
   

                Grandparents are Doug & Marilyn Rau. 

  

        
12/8 Ed & Luann Ingram ééééé.39th 
12/9 Joseph & Kim Valinsky ééé...7th 
12/10 Frank & Rachel Kletzel éééé2nd 
12/11 Scott & Maureen Lawson éé....31st 
12/15 Tom & Linda Jones  éééé....12th 
12/23 Skip & Shirley Bradley ééé...24th 
12/28 Stewart & Vernice Williams é...28th 
12/30 Robert & Barbara Gottliebéé...41st 
  
  
  
   
   
   
   

12/1 John Feusner 
 Melanie Kiefer 
12/2 Hayes Croushore 
12/3 Donna Lamont 
 Clifford Lukens 
12/4 Matthew Gibbs 
 David Gerhart 
12/5 Rachel Yard 
 Brian Dickel 
 Barbara Siegfried 
 Linda Jones 
12/6 John Scheetz 
 Wendy Clemmer 
12/7 Neil Hagenbuch 
12/8 David Edwards 
12/12 Jeffrey Oughton 
12/13 Mary Jo Vogel 
 Douglas Kober 

12/16 John Gottlieb 
12/17 Carol Hagenbuch 
12/20 Nerissa Wright 
12/21 Dennis Parenti 
12/23 Robert Kiefer 
 Kathleen Kober 
12/24 Andrew Semicek 
12/25 Bonnie Miller 
 Merrill Alderfer 
12/26 Cora Clemmer 
 Kathleen Jenkins 
12/27 Mary Druckenmiller 
12/29 Brittany Wylie 
 Vera Becker 
 Marguerite Brown 
12/31 Lynn Whitman 

Anniversaries 

Birthdays 

 

     Dale & I would like to sincerely thank our church 
family for the beautiful flowers we received in honor 
of our 40th anniversary. We especially enjoyed our 
visit from Marilyn Snyder, who delivered the alter 
flowers to us.  
It is a blessing to have celebrated 40 years 

together but more of a blessing to be a part of the 
Lansdale church family. With our continuously 
changing and busy lives, it has always been a place 
where we have felt welcomed, and cherish our church 
family and friends. 

Sincerely,  

Dale & Sharon Miller 

~ Thank Yous ~ 

To the friends who helped get me to church on 
Sundays, I want to deeply think you from the bottom 
of my heart.  I really appreciated all you did. 

Jane Taylor 

     Thank you to the congregation for the lovely altar 
flowers given to me following my surgery. The 
beauty of the color was very comforting. 
     Thank you also to Sharon Croushore for sharing 
time with me over a ñcup of tea.ò 
 

     Kaye Clamer  

      

    I would like to thank everyone for the flowers I 
received and also for all of the prayers.  I really 
appreciate them.   
 

     Joan Schaefer 


